PROGRAM PLANNING & FOLLOW-UP 
The subject matter of your programs is one of the keys to your success as a chapter. To score well in this area, your program planners must know your members and the issues important to them as management professionals.   
Here are some ways to keep the chapter "on-track:” 
· Take an annual survey of members and draw a ranking of preferred topics.   
· Get several key members together for a brainstorming session on topics. Many chapters have a “workshop committee” and that committee’s dedication and hands-on involvement can make or break an event’s success. The same goes for those chapters whose board members manage the events. The more promotion by the chapter leaders and committees, the better the attendance.
· Use critique sheets at every meeting so members can evaluate that meeting's program and also suggest future topics.  
· Keep your chapter business meeting brief and precise -- conduct major business at board meetings. 
· Provide good hand-outs and offer CEUs.
· Plan programs well in advance - publish the entire year's schedule at the very beginning of the year. 
· Combine resources with an allied group, such as the Parks & Rec chapter.

· Give your next program a "plug" at the end of each meeting. 
· Allow for a question and answer period whenever appropriate. 
· Offer to exchange materials with as many other chapters as practical, thus giving you another resource for ideas. 
· Keep regular programs at the management level and the topics varied to make the chapter appealing to a broad spectrum of STMA members, and balance the technical with the non-technical. 
· Plan management and non-management level programming to draw all levels of sports field personnel to your meetings. 
· Chapter executives can benefit from attending their local Meeting Professionals International meetings to gain insight into planning well-attended meetings. To find a local chapter, visit www.mpiweb.org.
